STS. PETER & PAUL LADIES GUILD 
MEETING MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER 22, 2022

There were seven ladies present; President Linda Miller opened with a prayer. 
 
The meeting minutes from the October 25, 2022, meeting submitted, read, and accepted. 
 
Treasurer had no report as there have not been any changes since the August meeting. 
 
Old Business 
· Automatic Door openers for the door near the handicap parking spots off the west side lobby have been installed. Since the Resource Team completed the work, the total cost to us was only for the door and parts. Feedback has been positive!

· How do we recruit new members?  Nothing was decided.

· Pull Tabs for the festival – Lina has spoken with the festival committee about making this change.  People will not have to wait for the spin, less non-moving traffic in the front of the gym and able to split out prizes better.  We will also have the quilt booth in the lobby.  


 
New Business  
· Soup and Salas to include price of drink and desert next year.  Maybe serve wine and beer but would need to secure a temporary liquor license; to be discussed later.
  
· Church Cleaning – make a chart and work sections.  Also, we have a parishioner that has been assisting on a regular basis. 
 
· Linda has found a company that will clean the tarnished processional cross.  They are affiliated with Cosgrave, she will take care of this soon.
 
· Resource team has asked for assistance in raising funds to purchase tools. There will be a bake sale on the weekend of the 17th/18th of December and Ladies Guild will use the money to purchase Scrip to give to the team, if possible (not sure where they want to shop for tools). 

· Linda Miller will be stepping down as President.  Linda Veneck will assume the role and Linda Miller will assist as Vice President.  
 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for 6:00 on January 24th , meeting was closed with a prayer. 

